Catalogue no. 11-016-X2014011

ISSN: 1929-946X

Newsletter for Communities

November 2014



In the news

Police-reported cybercrime in Canada, 2012



As Internet is becoming an increasingly integral part of the daily lives of Canadians, many of us are no strangers to the term "cybercrime". Police-reported cybercrimes refer to criminal offences involving a computer or the Internet as either the target of a crime or as an instrument used to commit a crime.

In 2012, 9,084 incidents of cybercrime were reported by Canadian police services participating in the newest version

of the Uniform Crime Reporting Survey. This represented a rate of 33 cybercrime incidents per 100,000 population.

Property violations accounted for 61% of police-reported cybercrimes in 2012, totalling 5,544 incidents. Fraud, the most common property violation, accounted for more than half (54%) of all cybercrimes coming to the attention of police. An accused was identified by police in a relatively small proportion (6%) of property-related cybercrimes in 2012

Statistics Canada's latest edition of <u>Juristat</u>, an online publication on justice statistics, features a comprehensive article titled "<u>Police-reported cybercrime in Canada, 2012</u>".





As a parent of children aged 17 years or younger, have you set aside savings for their post-secondary education?

In partnership with Employment and Social Development Canada, Statistics Canada's <u>Survey of Approaches to Educational Planning 2013</u> collects detailed information on how Canadians prepare for their children's postsecondary education. Here are a few highlights from the latest release:

- Almost 7 in 10 Canadian children (68%) 17 years old or younger had savings set aside for their postsecondary education in 2013.
- More than three-quarters (77%) of children with savings had a Registered Education Savings Plan (RESP).
- The average amount among children with an RESP was \$10,253 at the end of 2012.
- Parental education, education expectations and the child's academic performance were reflected in savings patterns.
- Amount saved varies with the child's age and household income level.





Study: Understanding seniors' risk of falling and their perception of risk, 2008 and 2009



About one in three seniors aged 65 and older (34%) surveyed in 2008 and 2009 were concerned about future falls. Falls can have serious consequences for the health of seniors. In 44% of cases, this concern led seniors to stop some activities that they had previously enjoyed. About 42% of women perceived a risk compared with about a quarter of men (24%). Older seniors, aged 85 and older, also had a higher perception of risk (46%) compared with younger seniors, aged 65 to 69 (26%).

Among seniors who perceived a risk, 29% had fallen in the year prior to the survey, 68% thought their health was poor, fair or good, and 71% had a diagnosis of three or more chronic conditions.

For more results, read the full article titled "<u>Understanding seniors' risk of falling and their</u> perception of risk".

End-of-life care, 2012



In 2012, 13% of Canadians (3.7 million) aged 15 and older reported providing end-of-life or palliative care to a family member or friend at some point in their lives. This is one of the findings based on the 2012 General Social Survey on caregiving and care receiving.

Providing end-of-life care was most often a reality for those in their 50s and 60s. About one in five of these Canadians reported that they had ever provided palliative care to a parent, spouse, grandparent, other family member or friend.

As with caregiving overall, women were more likely than men to have provided assistance to someone who was terminally ill. Over their lifetimes, 16% of women reported doing so compared with 10% of men.

Providing end-of-life care was sometimes done in the caregiver's own home. This was true for about one-third (35%) of Canadians who had provided care for their terminally ill relative or friend.

Some caregivers felt they lacked the necessary resources or abilities to provide end-of-life care in their own home. Home care resources, financial assistance, paid time off from work and home modifications were among the supports listed by the one in six caregivers who would have preferred providing palliative care in their own home.

You can read the full article "End-of-life care, 2012" on our website.





Other news

Behind the data - seasonal adjustment explained in simple terms



When reading a report from Statistics Canada, you may come across the term "seasonally ajusted" and wonder what it means.

Statistics Canada has put together a special feature titled "Seasonally adjusted data – Frequently asked questions" in the new "Behind the data" module. It provides nontechnical answers to selected questions related to the use and interpretation of seasonally adjusted data. We hope you will find it useful.

Canadian Megatrends

<u>Canadian Megatrends</u> is a new special feature that Statistics Canada publishes in celebration of the agency's centennial – yes, the agency is turning 100 in 2018! The publication highlights some of the sweeping changes that have had a lasting impact on Canadian society and economy by using StatCan data.

In the inaugural edition, we invite you to discover the changing contribution of migratory and natural increase to population growth in Canada from 1851 to 2061 through the article titled "Population growth: Migratory increase overtakes natural increase".

We are taking a little break

We will not publish a newsletter in December. We would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your loved ones a safe and happy holiday season. See you in 2015!

Visit the Stay Connected portal on Statistics Canada website



















No endorsement of any social media products or services is expressed or implied.

Questions or comments?

Please contact our communications staff in your region:

- Atlantic provinces: Sarah Cassidy, sarah.cassidy@statcan.qc.ca
- Quebec: Mandoline Royer, mandoline.royer@statcan.gc.ca
- Ontario: André Langdon, <u>andre.langdon@statcan.gc.ca</u>
- Prairie provinces, British Columbia, Yukon, Northwest Territories and Nunavut: Ashok Mathur, <u>ashok.mathur@statcan.qc.ca</u>





Newsletter copyright

All rights reserved. Use of this publication is governed by the <u>Statistics Canada Open Licence Agreement</u>.

Ce bulletin est aussi disponible en français.

ABOUT THE NEWSLETTER FOR COMMUNITIES

Municipalities and community organizations have specific information needs. Statistics Canada's Community Outreach Program is dedicated to serving you with this free newsletter, as well as with ongoing learning and sharing activities.

Benefits of subscribing

Subscribe to our newsletter through the new My StatCan portal to learn about:

Upcoming events and activities that will help you get the most from Statistics Canada data.

Subscribing is easy and free!

Go to www.statcan.gc.ca/eng/mystatcan

- You will need to Login or Register
- Once inside the My StatCan portal, click **Email notifications** in the top right menu
- Under the **Publications** tab, scroll down and click **Reference**, then add the Newsletter for Communities.

You are now subscribed! An automatic alert will be emailed to you when new issues of the newsletter are available.

Help us spread the word

If you know an organization that may benefit from what this newsletter has to offer, please pass it on or put them in contact with us.



